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Agenda

Mearns Primary Parent Council (MPPC)

Tuesday 3rd December 2013

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council (MPPC)

	Held on
	Tuesday 3rd December 2013 

	Parent Council membership:
	Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT)

Karen Cumming (DHT)
Mark McFadyen (Chair)

Iain Clark (Vice Chair)
Valerie Chisholm (Minutes Clerk)
Cheryl Blair

Hanna Minhas
Karen Brennan

John Brennan
Lesley Jamieson

Lorraine Hamill

John Sheridan

Sumera Mahmood

Heather Inglis

Angela Thomson

Andrew McSherry

Carol Heaton

Aldo Tortolano



	Item 
	
	

	1
	Welcome and Introduction
	MMcF

	2
	Minutes and actions of previous Meeting
	MMcF

	3
	Correspondence (if any)

· NPFoS Newsletter

· Outdoor Education Inspection Reports (Ardentinny, Kindrogan, Lockgoilhead, SOEC, Winmarleigh Hall)
	All

	4
	Head Teacher’s Report
	CDR

	5
	New Business
	All

	6
	Any Other Business (AOB)
	All


Supplement for Section 5 – submitted direct from Parent Forum:

	General Questions
	New Business – Questions from parents
	

	Q: Eastwood High School
	Q: Developments known about Eastwood High School?
	

	Q: 
	Q: 
	

	
	
	


[image: image2.wmf]
Actions from prior meetings

	No.
	Action
	Who
	When

	26.11.12.1
	School Website:

· Add to minutes of prior meetings to the school website

· Confirm that broken links are updated. 
	KC
	Complete

	26.11.12.2
	Minutes to be circulated of the prior meeting from 2nd October once received


	JB
	Complete

	26.11.12.3
	A form has been received which is to be completed with details of all the current members of the PC.  MMcF and VC to complete with PC.

	MMcF / VC

	Complete

	26.11.12.4
	John Brennan, the outgoing PC Chair, will forward the 2011/12 Annual Report as soon as possible.


	JB
complete
	Complete


	26.11.12.5
	JB to email PC Chairs minutes.

MMcF to put on Agenda for next meeting


	JB
	Complete

	26.11.12.6
	Recruitment and Selection Training Course 

Each Parent Council should have three members who have completed this course during this timescale and are available during the day to sit on a panel.  MMcF / VC and LH have completed the training and are all now up to date.
	MMcF / LH / VC
	Complete

	26.11.12.7
	Coding Computer Programming Club

IM and CS would like to set this up before end of term and see if it’s popular.   Need to confirm both are CVG checked.  

No further interest to take forward as volunteers not available any more.

	MMcF to raise with CS and IM
	Closed

	26.11.12.8
	Pre Briefing for Parents Evening

The possibility of moving the date of the issue of School Reports and having Parents Night after it is issued was discussed.  This may be possible, but not for the 2012/13 term.  To be kept as a live action for 2013/14 term – needs preparation

Pre Briefing for Parents Evening
Jotters are sent home with an agenda slip for any particular items wishing to be discussed.  


	MMcF 

	Closed

	26.11.12.9
	Paperless communication

This would be a big undertaking to contact everyone to see if they wished to receive paper copies.  It was suggested that it could be phased in starting with new P1s.  Mark will bring this up at the next Parent Council Chairs meeting to see how this is done at other schools.
We are aiming to have less letters going home in school bags. The Eco Committee have collected lots of emails addresses from people wishing to sign up to receiving newsletters etc by email.  The nursery are piloting this and feedback will follow.  It was noted that when sending emails to large groups, individual addresses should not be shown.


	MMcF
	Closed

	20.02.13.1
	Updates to be provided to Parent Forum on Head Teacher selection and outcome, once and if known
	AM/MMcF
	Propose to close

	21.10.13.1
	GIRFEC (Getting it right for every child) Survey 

Mark has received a survey, which closes on 1st November, and will forward this to members of the Parent Council for anyone who wishes to complete it. 


	MMcF
	Propose to close – survey completed

	21.10.13.2
	School Buses

Mark asked about school buses and what areas are covered. John advised that if there was a bus in his area, his children would use it. Catherine will find out the bus routes that are in place at the moment.  

	CDR 
	TBA

	21.10.13.3
	DHT Post
Mark asked about the current DHT post being advertised and Catherine advised this has been withdrawn for Mearns.  She will investigate the reasons behind this.


	CDR
	TBA

	21.10.13.4
	International Award
Jo McGregor (PT) and Denise Donnelly (DHT) will be taking this forward.  We have good links with India and will be looking at Global Citizenship and maybe pen pals with France.  Councillor Gilbert advised he had links with the Bengali community and would be happy to email a contact name.   The upcoming Commonwealth Games is also a good opportunity for international links and Reverend Brian More and Ian Pye of East Renfrewshire Council are involved in initiatives for this. 


	JMcG
	TBA

	21.10.13.5
	Proposed Mosque at Eastwood High School
It was brought to the Council’s attention that a consultation process is taking place regarding the building of a mosque on the ground next to Eastwood High School.  This was originally planned as an outdoor learning, social and recreational space.  A link is included below for parents who wish to know more about this. 


	MMcF
	Propose to close

	21.10.13.6
	HMIe Report
Councillor Gilbert congratulated the school and staff for the excellent HMIe report and praised everyone involved – Is there anything the parent council can do to help support any change needed to the School Handbook
	PC
	TBA
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Minutes of Meeting

Annual General Meeting

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	21st October 2013

	Present
	Mark McFadyen (Chair), Iain Clark (Vice Chair), Valerie Chisholm (Minutes Clerk), Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT), Karen Cumming (DHT), Denise Donnelly (DHT),                Jo McGregor (PT), John Brennan, Councillor Charlie Gilbert
Apologies: Karen Brennan, Lorraine Hamill, Heather Inglis, Lesley Jamieson, Aldo Tortolano

	Item Discussed
	
	

	Welcome and Introduction.
	Mark McFadyen (Chair) welcomed everyone to the meeting. New DHT Denise Donnelly was introduced. 
	

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Mark reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting. Outstanding items were discussed.

Pre Briefing for Parents Evening
Jotters are sent home with an agenda slip for any particular items wishing to be discussed.  

Paperless Communication
We are aiming to have less letters going home in school bags. The Eco Committee have collected lots of emails addresses from people wishing to sign up to receiving newsletters etc by email.  The nursery are piloting this and feedback will follow.  It was noted that when sending emails to large groups, individual addresses should not be shown.

The minutes were approved.
	Karen Cumming to add to school website and Valerie Chisholm to add to folder in school office and forward to Fiona Morrison. 

	Correspondence 
	Equalities Forum Meeting (19/9/13)
Lorraine Hamill attended this and minutes from the meeting are attached. 

Curriculum for Excellence
A leaflet was issued showing teaching practice from nursery through to high school.  A copy is attached.

GIRFEC (Getting it right for every child) Survey 
Mark has received a survey, which closes on 1st November, and will forward this to members of the Parent Council for anyone who wishes to complete it. 
Statutory Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places (2/10/13)
Councillor Gilbert confirmed that this is procedure and would probably not result in any changes.  However, increasing electorate would have to taken into consideration.
Parent Council Chair (1/10/13)
Minutes from this meeting are attached.

	     MMcF

	New Business
	None
	

	Head Teacher’s Report
	Depute Head Teacher

New DHT Denise Donnelly to start 31 October. Delighted to welcome her to the team.

HMIe Award

HMIe award being presented to the school tomorrow by new Director Mhairi Shaw, former HT Ann McBeth and Cllr Elaine Greene in recognition of our achievement.

Email addresses
ECO drive for emails still in process of being collated into a database for communication between home and school. Trial will start shortly. Nursery piloting email of newsletter.

Relaxed Entry

Relaxed entry – plan to roll out to P3/4/5 by November. Positive impact on car parking reported. Pupil Support Assistants report no issues and children settling into routine quickly.

Achievements 

Celebrating at assembly weekly and plan to upload pictures to website/blog/GLOW as appropriate.

Cluster Work
Eastwood working on:
French

Technology

Early years

Aspects of mathematics including assessment and fractions, decimals and percentages

Health and wellbeing – volunteers and awards

Religious & Moral Education
Profiling – parental input re learning conversations and how to use at transitions
Mearns Castle working on:
Science

Social subjects

Literacy and English – talking and listening assessment

Mathematics including problem solving

Additional support needs

Active schools

Pre-5 improvement team
Budget
New resources purchased for supporting learning including visualisers, Kindles, games materials, Active Maths
Lowest performing 20% - funding extended until March 2014 – having great impact on pupils
Education City – resource renewed and homework facility extended for P5 pilot and lowest performing 20% (Cost £2 per household
School Buses

Mark asked about school buses and what areas are covered. John advised that if there was a bus in his area, his children would use it. Catherine will find out the bus routes that are in place at the moment.  

	

	Any other business
	DHT Post
Mark asked about the current DHT post being advertised and Catherine advised this has been withdrawn for Mearns.  She will investigate the reasons behind this.

International Award
Jo McGregor (PT) and Denise Donnelly (DHT) will be taking this forward.  We have good links with India and will be looking at Global Citizenship and maybe pen pals with France.  Councillor Gilbert advised he had links with the Bengali community and would be happy to email a contact name.   The upcoming Commonwealth Games is also a good opportunity for international links and Reverend Brian More and Ian Pye of East Renfrewshire Council are involved in initiatives for this. 
Proposed Mosque at Eastwood High School
It was brought to the Council’s attention that a consultation process is taking place regarding the building of a mosque on the ground next to Eastwood High School.  This was originally planned as an outdoor learning, social and recreational space.  A link is included below for parents who wish to know more about this. 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Save-Eastwood-High-Schools-Outdoor-Learning-Social-and-Recreational-space/1380904762143687
HMIe Report
Councillor Gilbert congratulated the school and staff for the excellent HMIe report and praised everyone involved.

	          CDR
      JMcG/DD



	Date of next meeting
	The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd December 2013.
Meeting Dates
AGM Wednesday, 18th September 2013

Monday, 21st October 2013
Tuesday, 3rd December 2013

Thursday, 6th February 2014
Wednesday, 26th March 2014

Tuesday, 6th May 2014 
Parent Council Chair Meetings
Tuesday, 1st October 2013 – St Luke’s High School

Wednesday, 12th February 2014 – Mearns Castle High 

	


Signed as an accurate copy of the approved 

Name
…………………………………………...

Signature 
……………………………………………

Position
……………………………………………

Date

……………………………………………
